
Camp Meeting Officers 
Paul Hammond…………………………………………….President 
Don Polk………………..…….Vice President/ Program Chair 
Sally Andersen………………………………………………Secretary 
Sally Andersen…………………………………………Co-Treasurer 
Carol Pickering…………………………………………Co-Treasurer 
Phil Forsythe…………………………………………..Finance Chair 
Cynthia Davis …………………………………Financial Secretary 
Chuck Swanson…………………………..Real Estate Secretary 
Dave Peiffer…………………………………………..Facilities Chair 

Board of Directors 

Class of 2024:  Cindy Davis, Pastor Tom Fisher, Phil 
Forsythe, Dave Peiffer, Doug Thomas  

Class of 2025: Pastor Dave Carey, Sam LeHew, Pastor Jack 
Orr, Carol Pickering, Jai Piek 

Class of 2026:  Pastor Steve Elliott, Paul Hammond, Chuck 
Swanson, Pastor Don Polk, Jan Howe (appointed for 1 
year)   

Special Events in 2024 
Every year, we try to incorporate some new events into our 
program, and 2024 is no exception. In addition to our 
regular program offerings, this year we will kick off the 
season with a special prayer vigil for our 161st Anniversary. 
We will also have a special service on the 19th titled 
Breakthrough. We will be having competitions this year 
including Billiards, Ping Pong, and Horseshoes.  On Sunday 
morning, July 21st, children will be participating in the 
service. 
Continuing in 2024 will be activities for Christmas in July. 
Cottages will be decorated and there will be Christmas 
Caroling before the evening service.  An offering will be 
taken for Samaritan’s Purse. 

Retreat and Conference Facilities 
Freshly renovated dorm rooms in Wright Hall and Oak Hall 
are  available  for  use  by Christian groups throughout the 
season.  Our Hospitality House may be suitable for use by 
smaller groups. Visit our website: 
www.southseavillecampmeeting.org, or contact Alaina 
Piek at (443) 538-7317 for further information. 

Memorial Flowers & Beautification Committee 
To place memorial flowers in the Tabernacle during Camp 
Meeting, please contact Cindy Davis at (201) 396-8428. 
Checks should be made out to “South Seaville Camp 
Meeting” with “Memorial Flowers” on the memo line.  

To get involved with the Beautification Committee 
(formerly the Garden Club), please contact Bill Wert at 
(856) 217-2986.  Helpers are always welcome. Checks in
support of their projects should be made out to “South 
Seaville Camp Meeting” with “Beautification Fund” on the 
memo line. 

Women’s Auxiliary Officers 
Debbie Hammond.………..….….…………….………. President 
Margery Peiffer…….…………..………….……...Vice President 
Marilyn MacIntire…...…………..........Recording Secretary 
Barb Holland/Kathy Wert…………..………………...Treasurer 
Barb Whitlock….…………………..………………... Membership 
Eileen Bailey…………………………..……………………. Sunshine 

Women’s Day 
Our annual Women’s Day is the highlight of camp meeting 
for us! This will be our 74th year of providing a free, 
exciting, and uplifting day full of activities and events 
geared toward women.  We invite you to bring a friend and 
enjoy an afternoon in our beautiful and historic South 
Seaville Camp. 

Festivities begin at 12:30 pm and include: Cottage Tours, 
Little Acorn Shoppe, History Wagon Ride, Bake Sale, Basket 
Raffle, Prayer Tent, and Church and Community Abolition 
Network display. Rest in the shade of our lovely trees, cool 
off with lemonade at the Bell Tower, or visit the Ice Cream 
Parlor. 

The program will be presented at 2:30 pm in our open-air 
Tabernacle. Join us for a time of worship and an 
inspirational message on “Finding Peace in the Midst of 
Your Troubles.” Laura Hunter and Joy Furda have walked 
together through spiritual mountaintops and difficult 
valleys. They will share how they have found the peace that 
only Jesus can give through these experiences. Come and 
be blessed! Following the program there will be a special 
White Dove Release. 

Joy Furda and Laura Hunter 
Dinner will be served at 4:15 and 5:30 pm in Grove Hall. 
The cost is $12 person and the deadline for reservations is 
Tuesday, July 16th. Reservations can be made by calling 
Barb Whitlock (609) 472-4687. Checks should be made 
payable to SSCM Women’s Auxiliary and mailed to Barb at 
PO Box 527, South Seaville, NJ 08246. 

* We will be collecting non-perishable food items to help
support local food banks

Women’s Auxiliary Fundraisers 
Wawa Shorti Hoagie Coupons ($6) 

Yard Sale (June 8th) and Little Acorn Shoppe 

Panzini’s Pizza House –  
Friday July 19th– all day (Mention Camp Meeting when 

ordering and the Women’s Auxiliary will receive a % 
of your total bill.)  

Friday July 26th – Preorder pizza with Women’s Auxiliary 
and pick up or eat in Grove Hall 

Children and Youth Programs 
We love your kids! We are looking forward to being used 
by God to teach, love, and give them opportunities to serve 
Him.  With a heart for creatively reaching children of all 
ages, teachers present the Bible as truth and personally 
applicable for today. All teacher/volunteers are Safe 
Sanctuary certified.   Pre-registration of children and youth 
planning to attend is appreciated. 

Nursery is provided in Wright Hall during our 7:30 pm 
Sunday services, 9:30 am Bible Studies each weekday, and 
7:30 pm Evening Worship Services each weeknight. 

Children and Youth Programs are held each weekday at 
9:30 am in the following locations: 

Grades K-2: Wright Hall 
Grades 3-5: Howe Hall 
Grades 6-12: Cox Center 

Sunday Dinners (noon) 
Dinner will be served on Sundays following Morning 
Service. Call Allison Devilli at (609) 774-0736 to make your 
reservation.  Reservations are required. 

Ice Cream 
The Uarda Betts Ice Cream Parlor will be open every night 
following the evening service under the direction of 
Marcia Caldwell. 

Stretching with the Scriptures 
Led by Jim Howe, morning stretches and devotions in 
Howe Hall each weekday at 8:45 am.  What a great way to 
start your day! 

Little Acorn Shoppe 
The Little Acorn Shoppe offers a wide variety of items, 
including crafts made by the Women’s Auxiliary.  The 
Shoppe is open before and after Evening Services, and at 
other times as posted.  Small donation items may be left 
on the Little Acorn Shoppe’s porch starting May 1st.  For 
large items or questions, contact either Karen Ruggles 
(856) 287-5479 or Brenda Carey (814) 327-7360.

Group cover photo by Greg Sulc and Marcia Caldwell 
taken during 2023 Camp Meeting. 

Saturday, May 25, 2024 
10:00 am - Women’s Auxiliary Meeting - Howe Hall 
10:00 am - Board of Directors Meeting - Grove Hall 
12:00 pm - Drop off Yard Sale treasures - Cox Center 
 5:00 pm - BOD Covered Dish Dinner - Grove Hall 

 (bring place setting and dish to share) 

Saturday, June 8, 2024 
 8:00 am - 1:00 pm Women’s Yard Sale at Asbury UMC 

 (rain date June 15th) 

Saturday, July 13, 2024 - Pre-Camp Kick-off
 9:00 am - Board of Directors Meeting in Howe Hall 

  9:30 am - 11:00 am Car Wash at the Red Barn 
11:15 am - Kickball Game (all ages) 
12:30 pm - Chicken and Hot Dog BBQ.  Reservations 

 required, text Karen Ruggles at 856-287-5479. 
        Cost $7.50 for adults, $4.00 for 12 and under.

7:00pm - 8:00 pm - Cottagers Prayer Vigil with Communion 
 in Tabernacle 

August Sunday Services - 10:30 am 
August 4   - Communion – Pastor Ralph Vogel 
August 11 - Pastor Chuck Swanson 
August 18 - Pastor Bill Hess 
August 25 - Pastor Sergio Brandao 

Labor Day Weekend 
Saturday, August 31, 2024 
 Drop off Yard Sale Treasures – Cox Center 
10:00 am - Board of Directors’ Mtg. – Howe Hall 
 5:00 pm - “Let’s Talk Taters” Potato Dinner – Grove Hall 
 7:30 pm - Evening Worship  
 9:00 pm - Koinonia Campfire – Ballfield 

Sunday, September 1, 2024 
10:30 am - Morning Worship  
12:00 pm - Picnic Lunch – Grove Hall 
 7:30 pm - Evening Worship 

Saturday, September 7, 2024 
 8:00 am - 1:00 pm Women’s Yard Sale at Asbury UMC 

 (rain date September 14th) 

Thanksgiving 
Saturday, October 19, 2024  
 4:00 pm - Thanksgiving Service with Pastor Steve Elliott 

– Tabernacle
 5:00 pm - BOD Thanksgiving Dinner – Grove Hall 

Winter Gathering 
Saturday, December 7 at Ranch Hope 
10:00 am - Women’s Auxiliary Meeting   
10:00 am - Board of Directors’ Meeting 
12:00 pm - Christmas Luncheon, with message by 

 Pastor Jack Orr. 




